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Andrew Whiting, Clerk
Caddington Parish Council

6 Cheney Close
Toddington
Bedfordshire

LU5 6BE
Tel 01525 887383
Email   Clerk@caddington.com 
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Minutes of the Parish Council Planning Committee held on 4th September 2018
Present:  Chairman Cllr. A Palmer, Cllrs. H Palmer, B Fitzsimmons, J Bean, R Catford, Clerk -A Whiting
2 members of public
1. To approve the minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on July 9th 2018
Minutes were approved as a true record and signed 
2. To receive apologies for absence – Apologies were received and accepted by Committee from Cllr Tomlin who is working
3. To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda - None
4. To discuss and make comments on planning applications received from Central Beds Council
.     
Chairman closed the meeting to hear comments from residents present, who were concerned at the noise, dust and loss of air quality when the Heron Farm machinery is working, as well as the length of time it operates, including weekends.

Comments were noted.

CB/18/02097/FULL

6 Collings Wells Close, Caddington, LU1 4BG
Two storey side extension (to provide annexe)
No Objection – as long as there is sufficient parking for the increased number of bedrooms. Council request that a condition be placed on the permission that the annexe cannot be passed or sold on as a separate dwelling and that it becomes part of the footprint of the existing dwelling at a time when the annexe is not needed. 

CB/18/03044/FULL

Land East of 80 Dunstable Road, Caddington, LU1 4AL

New farm access to arable field

Objection – There will be a significant loss and hedge-way and habitat, as well as significant change to street scene by replacing hedge with post and rail. There is already an entrance affording access to this field. There is a proposed development of 44 houses in the adjoining field requiring a series of drainage works including ponds and swales, which could be severely compromised by vehicles accessing this field at this point.  The proposed 44 houses also has a children’s play ground proposed very close to the proposed entrance which would be compromised.

The funding for this new proposed entrance could be better spent by reinforcing the existing entrance.
CB/18/03022/FULL

33 Luton Road, Caddington, Luton, LU1 4AF

Erection of an attached dwelling house following demolition of the existing outbuildings, along with a revised parking layout

No Objection

CB/17/05518/MW

Secondary Aggregate Recycling Plant, Herons Farm, Mancroft Road, Aley Green, LU1 4DR

Store materials at a height of 5 metres for a temporary period of two years as a variation to the height restriction attached to Lawful Development Certificate issued on 3rd December 2010 (retrospective).

Objection – 2 years to put in a concrete base seems excessive. If approved committee would prefer just one-year temporary height change to 5m. 

Concern regarding the current licence, in that there is excessive, continuous noise as concrete is broken up. Committee feel that hours of operation should be limited to weekdays if possible between set hours, and exclude noisy operations at weekends so that neighbours in a substantial radius do not continue to suffer loss of quality of life. Committee would like to see noise in vicinity of the site monitored by CBC and if noise levels are being broken then necessary action should be taken.
Dust and air quality also needs monitoring. Committee are concerned that excessive dust is created but is not watered down, such as happens at other similar plants, allowing it to drift on the wind to neighbouring properties.

Concern that vehicles leaving site often leave excessive mud on carriageway – again, request this is monitored and actioned by CBC.

5. To discuss London Luton Airport consultation on expansion plans and note Parish Council response.
Councillors and Clerk (as an individual and also on behalf of the Planning Committee) had completed the online survey. 
Clerk reported that he had taken the views of Council regards noise, flight-path, pollution and traffic concerns. He had consistently asked the LLA authorities to take into consideration the amount of noise pollution that Caddington and other parishes suffer at present, and requested to be included in any discussions on the plans, and also that they make contributions to community projects in Caddington.

Signed__________________________   Dated___________________
